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“Semper Fidelis”                                                        “Always Faithful”

PFC Bruce Larson Detachment – 1242

“We’re not done serving. We never will be”

MCL # 1242 Meeting Minutes --  13 November 2017
***  MCL Command Officers meeting was held on Monday 09 October 2017 - to discuss and prepare topics of discussion for the monthly MCL meeting - in attendance :  Commandant Gunter, SVC Stamos, JVC Mulkeen, JA Christmas, Adjutant / Paymaster Ault,  Web Sgt Haines 
MCL Monthly Meeting Minutes:  14 October 2017
20 Marines in attendance

Marines:  Commandant Gunter, SVC Stamos ,  JVC Mulkeen, JA Christmas, Past Commandant Clark, Adjutant / Paymaster Ault, Web Sgt Haines, Chaplain Lark, Sgt/Arms Robinson,  Healy, Stoughton, Walsh, Jacobus, Wilkins, Sullivan, Conlon, Moore, Mitchell, Kerrigan, Kidwell,  
6 Guests in attendance --  GySgt Nakita Wallace ( Guest Speaker ) and prospective member ( 1st meeting ),  Nettie Lark,  Donnie Reid ( prospective new member - 2nd meeting and cousin of Jay Robinson ) DVC Denny Mathias, Dave Ward ( Member of MCL # 750 ), and Hal Kimmer ( prospective Associate Member - 1st meeting )
Guest Speaker: 
GySgt Nakita Wallace of Universal Technical Institute was here on invitation from the Scholarship Committee to discuss Veteran's opportunities in helping Veteran's transition to the civilian workforce thru the utilization of the UTI programs.  Primarily these programs are anywhere from 48 to 102 weeks and Veteran's can seek assistance thru the post 9/11 GI Bill which helps to cover about 90% of the program's costs which are in the $22k  per year range.  These programs address automotive and diesel mechanics, Nascar tech training and Harley Davidson motorcycle training as well as Machinist's training.  They have a very high success rate of placement upon graduation.  The Scholarship Committee will consider the UTI program as a potential Detachment Scholarship opportunity.

Opening Ceremony -  
Applications for Membership - Adjutant reported that Marine Roger Mitchell has completed the required 2 meetings attended, filled out the paperwork, DD-214 verified and paid his dues and purchased the cover.  Roger's application was approved by the membership and he was sworn in to the Detachment by Commandant Gunter.    Roger was a past member of the Detachment - but due to work commitments was unable to fulfill his membership but is now retired and looking to help in particular with T4T.  Welcome to the Detachment Marine Roger Mitchell of Huntersville.
Minutes from the October 2017 meeting with corrections were approved by the Detachment - motion by Dave Stoughton and Niall Mulkeen seconded.
Correspondence received:
Commandant Gunter read a  Thank You letter from the Gunny Claus organization thanking the Detachment for the $1000 contribution, also from the MCL Foundation thanking the Detachment for the $250 contribution to Hurricane victims in Texas.  Also a Thank You note to Commandant Gunter from Jerry Jacobus thanking him for the great program at the Birthday Dinner this past Sunday at Northstone CC.  Dave Stoughton also expressed Thanks to the Detachment for the nice card and plant received from the Detachment following his recent hip replacement surgery 
Report of Health Issues:

Commandant Andy Andretta -- needs our prayers -  continually battling kidney cancer and is on kidney dialysis while awaiting a kidney transplant --  Steve Conlon provided an  updated text from Commandant Andretta who said he is hanging in there
Chuck Lark -- our beloved Chaplain - needs our prayers, phone calls and continued support 
"Blu " Walsh -- has completed his round of Chemo treatments - will continue to undergo more tests to insure that the cancer is in remission and is starting exercising. Please continue to pray for Blu and for his Daughter "Rosie " who is expecting but will remain in the Hospital until she is at 34 weeks ( next month ) 
Ken Spiller has been released from the Huntersville Rehab facility and is at home recovering from his recent stroke in September - it was great to see Ken at the Bucket Brigade on 4 November -- he is making good progress - please all - keep in touch with Ken
Dave Stoughton had hip replacement surgery on October 30 and is progressing very well -- Dave also indicated that his Brother Frank from NH - recently had a heart attack and triple bypass surgery and is doing well.
Mike Kerrigan - recently had hip replacement surgery and was able to participate in the Bucket Brigade as well on 4 November.  Mike also asked for prayers for his Daughter "McKenzie " who has a cerebral palsy type of disabilities from birth - given only 2 years to live but is now 17 years old - needs 24 / 7 care -- Hats off to Mike and his Wife for the care and love for their Daughter - special people indeed.
Bob Ault reported that his Brother U S ARMY retired Colonel Ken Ault of Indiana, PA is currently undergoing radiation treatment for liver cancer which is in the early stages -- he has had 3 of the 5 proposed treatments and will have another esophageal  banding surgery on the 15th of November to ensure that there is not any more internal bleeding.
John Wilkins also reported a friend of his MSGT Robert Walters will be having a double lung transplant. 

Commandant Gunter also mentioned previously communicated correspondence regarding the Mother in Law of Department Commandant Jeffrey Jones who has passed away.  Also Gunner Ski who is recovering from surgery and Commandant Winsett of Greensboro whose Daughter passed away. 

Also - though not mentioned - please continue to pray for all the victims of the recent Hurricanes in Texas, Louisiana, Florida and Puerto Rico.  Also pray for those lost in the terrible tragedies recently in Las Vegas, New York City and Texas  as well as those that are recovering.
Please keep all the above in your thoughts and prayers each and every day !!!
Paymaster Reports ---  
Bob Ault reported the 1 November 2017 Roster has 53 Marines with 12 in delinquent status thus a Net Marines Active and Current of 40 Marines ( 16 Life Members and 24 Annual Dues Members ) plus 2 Honorary Members ( non dues paying )
Paymaster reviewed the Cash Balance report for Period # 4 October  2017  -- we have a cash balance of $ 8,000.00 in the Scholarship Fund, $1,354.23 in the Facilities Fund and $ 6232.88 in the Operating Fund thus a Total Balance of $17,556.39  cash on hand as of 31 October 2017.  The motion to approve the Paymaster reports was made by Frank Christmas and seconded by Billy Stamos -- motion approved by the Detachment. 
The recent Bucket Brigade in Huntersville on 4 November grossed $3583 in revenue for 4 hours of participation - Thanks to all that were able to participate. 

Officer's Reports:  
No reports from Commandant, SVC, JVC, Chaplain
JA Frank Christmas reported that the Detachment has purchase a Gun case for $75 to house the ceremonial rifles that we will be acquiring.

Adjutant -- Bob Ault reported that an Audit of the Minutes Log Book from 2006 to present has been completed and quite a few months are missing.  After also reviewing the files on the Detachment thumb drive - it has been determined that there are 30 months altogether of missing minutes  - thus a memorandum has been placed in the Detachment Minutes log listing the minutes that are missing primarily from 2010 to 2013.  All of the Minutes Logs are always at the Head Table during the meetings.
Sgt / Arms - Jay Robinson reported that he is involved with coaching Special Olympics on Saturday mornings - please contact Jay if interested in helping
Web Sgt / Public Relations -- Bill Haines reported that he still needs 1 more Volunteer on Thanksgiving Day ( 23 November ) to assist with the 5K Angels and Sparrows race -- Frank Christmas volunteered to assist Niall Mulkeen, Marty Fisher and Mark Gibbons.

Boy Scouts -- 
Jack Healy reported that  on Sunday 12 November  an Eagle Scout Court of Honor was held for Alex McRae and he thanked Commandant Gunter, Bill Haines, Niall Mulkeen and Bob Ault for their attendance  These are great events for these young Eagle Scouts and their families and for us as Marines -- 
Report of Standing Committees:

Ways & Means -- Bill Haines -- reported that the Gun Raffle is going well - so far about 900 some tickets have been sold out of 1200 printed.  Bill will also participate in the Charlotte Gun Show on 9 and 10 December to continue to sell tickets.  
Scholarship Committee - Dave Stoughton - reported that  the JROTC  ARMY Scholarship Committee has renewed  the  Hopewell HS and West Mecklenburg HS JROTC Air Force for FY 18 Awards - $1000 each.  Also  the Detachment Marine Scholarship will be offered again - all applications due in by 2 February to Commandant Gunter .   The Detachment has approved 3 scholarships of $1000 each for the 2017 / 2018 year.  The Committee will also look at interest level and interview other technical / vocational schools for scholarship consideration.
USO - Blu Walsh - reported that the USO at the Charlotte airport will be giving out gift cards for smart phone apps
VSO  - Billy Stamos - no report

Awards Committee - Bob Ault reported that  The 2017 Marine of the Year Award was presented at the MCL Dinner this past Sunday to Bill Haines for his outstanding efforts on behalf of the Detachment .  Bill was presented with an Individual MOY Plaque and a MOY Medallion.  Also a Detachment Plaque listing the annual MOY recipient will be on the Head Table at each meeting - Congratulations Bill !!!
Detachment Projects:

Toys for Tots -- T4T Coordinator Niall  Mulkeen indicated that the  2017 T4T Campaign is underway on November 1 thru December 15.  Also all the Huntersville accounts have been assigned to Jay Robinson, Bob Ault, Jack Healy, Niall Mulkeen and Bill Haines due to the loss for this year of Ken Spiller and Dave Stoughton.  We have approximately $6000 in our T4T Foundation account - a great start for the 2017 Campaign and we will purchase Toys at the Concord Mills  Toys R Us store on Friday November 17 at 0800 --- Niall has also detailed a listing of T4T functions via separate email to all to seek additional help during this busy T4T season.  Please help and attend the events where you can.  These are all in addition to those at the end of the minutes.
Unfinished Business --- 
Bob Ault advised that a re-order will be placed for those wanting to purchase a Red and White MCL Det # 1242 PFC Bruce Larson polo shirt -- unsure of cost - approx $30 or so -- will know after placing the order.  Bob will also seek pricing and design of the new MCL T-Shirts and Sweatshirts for purchase -- more info to follow

Bob Ault also passed around the Marine Remembrance and Honor Plaque that the Detachment will send to PFC Bruce Larson's sister JoAnn Gnewuch of Lake City, FL and if an address is found for PFC Larson's wife and and daughter - we will send one to each of them as well.  
Billy Stamos Thanked the Detachment for the $75 donation to the St Luke's Philoptochos Church for their 5 k race to help those that are in need.  Billy also presented the T-Shirt we received for our sponsorship.
New Business: 
Commandant Gunter indicated that the Flags of the WWII and Korean War Grand Marshall's had this past Saturday at the Veterans Day parade will fly at the new Legion Park in Huntersville when completed as will the posters of our own Grand Marshall Chuck Lark. 

Good of the League 
Commandant Gunter presented the Life Member Gold Card to Blu Walsh and Commandant Ray Clark 

Honor Flight in May - Jerry Jacobus indicated that the Queen City Honor Flight will have another Honor Flight sometime in May - please contact Jerry for more information
Announcements:

Commandant Gunter quickly reviewed the many emails that have been forwarded to all from the Department of NC and the Marine Corps League 
Commandant Gunter also reminded everyone of the DECA competition at West Mecklenburg HS on Friday 17 November between 1 and 2 pm - great program

Closing Ceremony - Marine Corps Hymn was sung by all with pride and honor  
Next Meeting -- Tuesday 12 December 2017 at 19:30 hours

GREAT MEETING -- THANKS EVERYONE !!!!

Prepared by:
Robert K Ault, Adjutant / Paymaster

15 November  2017
UPCOMING EVENTS:

1.  Detachment Kick - Off for 2017 Toys for Tots Campaign -- 1 November to 15 December

2.  T4T Toy Buy - Friday 17 November at ToysRUS at Concord Mills at 0800

3.  DECA Event  - Friday 17 November at West Mecklenburg HS at 1300

4.  5 K Run - sponsored by Angels & Sparrows -- 23 November   0800 to 1100 - Birkdale
5.  Light Up Cornelius  -- 25 November from  1600 to 1800 PM 

6.  Christmas in Davidson  -- 30 November thru 2 December -- 6 to 9 PM each evening

7.  Christmas in Huntersville  --- 2 December from 2 PM - 8 PM
8.  Charlotte Gun & Knife Show -- 9 December & 10 December 2017
9.  MCL Meeting --  12 December  -- 7:30 PM 
10.  Merry Christmas -- 25 December 2017

11.  New Year's Day  --  1 January 2018

12.  MCL Meeting  --  9 January 2018 --- 7:30 PM
Additional Toys for Tots Events needing assistance from Marines:
Marines - we have a lot on our plates during the next upcoming weeks.  We need all the Marines in our detachment to step up and help out during this time.  Please let Bill Haines or me know if you are available for any of the events so we know who will help and what events we can man appropriately.  Questions about any of the upcoming events can be directed to Commandant Gunter, Bill Haines or myself.  SF  Marines 

In addition to the upcoming events listed on the agenda, we will also need Marines to support the following :  
Dec 1 - Sentry One Holiday Luncheon  (this is a toys for tots drop location in Huntersville behind Whole Foods).   We are invited to speak at the lunch, and than collect toys on December 15th.  I will cover the lunch speaking event but can use additional representation.  We will need help with the toys and bike pick ups on the 15th.  

Dec 2 - Saturday from 8 AM to 2 PM.  Huntersville Walmart in cooperation with a local realty firm. I will be there, but will need additional Marines to help collect, bag, and bring toys to the storage unit.  
Dec 7 - Thursday from 6 to 8 PM.  GCG Financial services Christmas party.  Need Marines to bring boxes, be available to answer questions about the program, collect toys and bring to warehouse. 

Dec 15-20  Pick up of our boxes and toys from our over 70 locations and bring to storage unit for final distribution.  

Marines - we have a lot on our plates during the next upcoming weeks.  We need all the Marines in our detachment to step up and help out during this time.  Please let Bill Haines or me know if you are available for any of the events so we know who will help and what events we can man appropriately.  Questions about any of the upcoming events can be directed to Commandant Gunter, Bill Haines or myself.  SF  Marines 

